
 

Florida Department of Transportation 
RICK SCOTT 

GOVERNOR 
1000 NW 111 Avenue 

Miami, FL  33172-5800 

JIM BOXOLD 

SECRETARY 

 

www.dot.state.fl.us 

July 26, 2016 
 
Mr. Doug Bradshaw 
Services Director 
Port of Key West, City of Key West 
P.O. Box 1409 
Key West, Florida 33041-1409 
 
RE: Port of Key West, City of Key West 
 Mallory Square T-Pier Project 
 FM No. 435035-1-94-01; Contract No. ARJ38 

Request for concurrence 
 
Dear Mr. Bradshaw: 
 
The Intermodal Systems Development Office has reviewed the request to modify the existing scope to 
include mono-pile rehabilitation of Mallory Square T-Pier, on July 20, 2016 transmittals associated with 
the contract for construction of the Mallory Square T-Pier. The Department concurs to the following: 
 

Rehabilitate the existing mono-pile mooring dolphin located between Pier A and Mallory Square. 
The work involves the complete removal of the existing bollard, service platform and supporting 
framing, along within the upper 12 inches. The existing coating on the pile is to be removed and 
new protective coating system applied. The mooring bollard is to be replaced, a new services 
platforms and access ladder is to be provided and installed; not allowing any debris, oils, solvent, 
water, tools, equipment or other materials to be introduced into the local waters.  

 
Only expenses incurred on or after the date of our executed Joint Participation Agreement and otherwise 
eligible under the Agreement shall be reimbursable to Port of Key West, City of Key West. 
 
Should you have any questions or need additional information please feel free to call me at (305) 470-
5292. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dionne G. Richardson 
Aviation/Seaport Program Administrator 
 
CC: Teresita Alvarez, FDOT 
 Carolyn D. Sheldon, City of Key West 


